
  

 Our Lady of Mt. Carmel  
Catholic Church 

Sunday, March 7, 2021 
Third Sunday of Lent 

Traditional Latin Rite  
Parish of the  

Archdiocese of Denver 

Served by the  
Priestly Fraternity of St. Peter 

Fraternitas Sacerdotalis Sancti Petri 

Sunday 
Please see page 2  
for this week’s  

Mass times  
and intentions. 

 

Monday through Thursday 
 and Saturday 

6:30 a.m. and 8:30 a.m. 
 

Friday 
6:30 a.m., 8:30a.m., 7:00 p.m.  

Confession Times 
 

30 minutes before each Mass 
 

Also on Saturdays:  
8:00 a.m. - 9:30 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Eucharistic Adoration 
 

Thursday:  7:00 - 8:00 p.m. 
 

First Friday: All day 

Homebound: 

Any parishioner confined to home who would like to receive the sacraments or the bulletin, please contact the parish office. 

Church Location:   
5612 S. Hickory St., Littleton, CO 80120 

 

Mailing Address:   
5620 S. Hickory Cir., Littleton, CO 80120 

 

Parish Office:   
303-703-8538 

Hours:  Monday - Friday 
8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

 

Website: www.olmcfssp.org 
Email: secretary@olmcfssp.org 

 

Contact Information 

Baptism and Marriage Preparation 
 

Please contact one of the priests directly. 

Rev. Daniel Nolan, FSSP   
asst.pastor1@olmcfssp.org 

Rev. Daniel Kluge 
asst.pastor2@olmcfssp.org 

N.B. Please make checks for  the collection basket payable to OLMC Catholic Church.  For  Mass intention requests, please 

contact the parish office. 

Mass Times 

Priests 

Pastor 
 

Rev. James W. Jackson, FSSP   
 

Parochial Vicars 

Sacramental Emergencies:   
303-241-2946 

mailto:asst.pastor1@olmcfssp.org
mailto:asst.pastor1@olmcfssp.org


2 

 

Sunday, March 7 
Third Sunday of Lent 

    6:30 am  +Patricia Enockson by Hugh and Gerrie Enockson 

    8:00 am  +Karen by the Truta Family 

    9:30 am  +Bob Vaughn by David Wilson 

  11:00 am  (High Mass) Pro Populo  
    1:00 pm  Ivan Langer by Katerina Stubblefield  
 

Monday, March 8 
Feria of Lent 

    6:30 am  (Carmel)  +Mary McBride by Jeff & Sue Twaddle 

    8:30 am  +Fred Quintana by Theresa Garcia 
 

Tuesday, March 9 
St. Frances of Rome 

    6:30 am  (Carmel) Sisters’ Intentions   

    8:30 am  +James Conkley by Helen Kish 
 

Wednesday, March 10 
Feria of Lent 

    6:30 am  (Carmel) Sisters’ Intentions 

    8:30 am  Drew Van Beek by Heidi Van Beek 

   

 

The Carmeilte Monastery is Located at 6138 S. Gallup St. in 

Littleton, 80120. 

Thursday, March 11 
Feria of Lent 

    6:30 am  (Carmel)  Sister’s Intentions  

    8:30 am  Heidi Van Beek by Heidi Van Beek   
     
Friday, March 12 
St. Gregory the Great 

    6:30 am  (Carmel)  Sister’s Intentions 

    8:30 am  (High Mass) John Filipi  

                                           by Jenni Filipi & J. Van Hofwegen  

    7:00 pm  +Teresia Semp by Semp Family 
        
Saturday, March 13 

Feria of Lent 
    6:30 am  +Anthony Stish, Sr. by +Fr. Calvin Goodwin, FSSP 

    8:30 am  Josiah M. Williams by Lindsay Lowry  
 

Sunday, March 14 

Fourth Sunday of Lent (Laetare Sunday) 
    6:30 am  Connie Filipi Jenni Filipi & J. Van Hofwegen  

    8:00 am  Intention of Fr. Kluge 

    9:30 am  +Carlotta Ducois by +Fr. Calvin Goodwin, FSSP 

  11:00 am  (High Mass) Pro Populo  

    1:00 pm  +Teresia Semp by Semp Family 

Please pray for the sick:    
 

David Schwan, Sam Conder, Susan R. Martin, Dolores Drain, Mary Robles, Patricia DeMaio, Rod Meis, Hugh Bergman 

 

Please pray for the repose of the souls of: 
 

Theresia Semp, J.T. Reagan, Srs. Gemma Maria, & Joseph Mary, OCD, Byron Martin, Judith Higson, Bernadette Filipczak 

Mass Times and Intentions 
Time of Mass in bold signifies High Mass. 

Parish Staff 
 

Office Manager: office.manager@olmcfssp.org    

Secretary: secretary@olmcfssp.org    

 Music Director: music.director@olmcfssp.org 

Maintenance: facilities.manager@olmcfssp.org  

Private Masses by Fr. Kluge: 
March 8th:  Ivan Langer by Katerina Stubblefield  

March 9th:  Myrtle Filipi by Jenni Filipi & J. Van Hofwegen  

March 10th:  Myrtle Filipi by Jenni Filipi & J. Van Hofwegen  

March 11th:  Myrtle Filipi by Jenni Filipi & J. Van Hofwegen  

March 13th:  John Filipi by Jenni Filipi & J. Van Hofwegen  

 

Private Mass Intentions 
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- The Holy Hour this Thursday will be offered for the parish choir. 
 

-An interesting and encouraging development is coming from the 

Ecclesia Dei section of the Congregation for the Doctrine of the 

Faith in the Holy See. Namely, the restoration of some feast days 

during Lent, which were suppressed during the time of 

Archbishop Bugnini. The slow undoing of his reforms gladdens 

my soul. Thus, March 9 will be the feast of St Frances of Rome 

(III class), March 12 St. Gregory the Great (III class), and March 

24 St. Gabriel (III class). On each of these days Lent will still be 

commemorated. 
 

- Thank you all again for your efforts to keep the parish hall clean. 

It’s quite charitable to check the table and floor where you’ve 

been eating. It’s my understanding that once in a great while a 

toddler may cause some food or drink to land on the floor. Dr. 

Seuss seems to hold this position. Dr. Fauci could not be reached 

for comment. Dr. Fauci it seems cannot be reached at all. 
 

-And keep up your vigilance in the parking lot to watch out for 

little ones. 
 

-From the Servant of God Catherine de Hueck Doherty: 
 

“When the season of Lent comes, it brings with it 

Calvary.  No matter how immersed we may be, it is hard 

to escape a sort of inner realization that there is 

something about these weeks...Yet Lent, in a strange way, 

is a joyous season.  For it is the completion of Christ’s 

birth in His crib, that led slowly to the cross and brought 

us salvation and the Mass and the Sacraments.  If only we 

turn to the cross, our lives will be renewed, as will our 

spiritual youth and we will enter Easter with great 

joy. We will know that all things henceforth, can be borne 

by each of us if we live from Mass to Mass.... 

 For the Mass is the very breath of the spiritual 

life. There, we are face to face with the Lord of 

Hosts.  There, we become one with Him. Then refreshed 

and strengthened beyond our understanding, we once 

more can face whatever the day may bring.  In the Mass, 

we find Bread and Wine for our souls.  We find LOVE 

bending down to us.  LOVE lifting us up ever higher to 

Himself until all things are right and well with us.  For we 

have our being in Him already on this earth.  The Mass is 

the sum total of all our prayer life.... 

 All things come together in Mass, for humanity 

comes together with God, and in God all things have their 

being.  The Mass is a mighty bridge which brings the 

entire Church - those living in earth now and those gone 

on to eternal life - together in an unbreakable unity.  In 

doing so, it brings us peace, strength and joy.  For in the 

Mass, we realize as through a glass darkly, that there is no 

loss of our Beloved, that we are not alone, that we walk in 

a goodly company of the saints and martyrs.  Life 

changes utterly and begins to make sense to us when we 

participate in the Mass daily. Our horizons become wider 

than all the universe, for they span time and 

eternity.  LOVE grows within our soul until finally its 

eyes see Christ in all.  Slowly, but oh, how surely, our 

whole person turns to God!  Then the spirit of the 

evangelical counsels - poverty, chastity and obedience - 

of the Beatitudes and the Ten Commandments becomes 

simple and clear.  We become free.  How free cannot be 

told; it has to be experienced.” 

From the Pastor: 

Friday Nights in Lent 

 All parishioners are welcome to join our Lenten meatless 

potluck on Fridays. Set up is at 4:45 PM but feel free to come when 

you can. Please bring a large dish/soup to share. No desserts please, 

but fruit is OK. The Stations start at 6 PM , and Mass at 7 PM. 

 

Fr. Jackson’s Adult Education Class 

 The third lecture on the Spanish Inquisition will be this Tues-

day at 7:30 PM in the par ish hall. 

 

Juventutem Planned Parenthood Prayer Vigil 

 Please join Juventutem for our monthly prayer vigil at the 

Stapleton planned parenthood, Saturday the 13th. We will begin at 

10:15 and say a 15 decade Rosary and the Divine Mercy Chaplet. All 

are welcome. The facility is located at 7155 E. 38th Ave. in Denver. 

 

Men’s Night 
 We are excited to announce the return of the OLMC Men’s 

Night events. The first get together will be held next Saturday, March 

13th at 6:30PM in the par ish hall.  Fr . Nolan will offer  a talk and 

there will be plenty of time afterward to socialize. Soft drinks and light 

snacks will be provided, but you are welcome to bring any other food 

or drink you please.  

 

Mother-Son Game Night 
  We are looking for help for the upcoming OLMC Mother-

Son Game Night happening on May 8th. If interested, please con-

tact Angie Flees at angiefleece@protonmail.com or call/text 720-936-

5315. $5 Tickets for this event will be going on sale right after Easter.  

 

Save the Date! 
 Our Lady of Mount Carmel Church will have its first annual 

golf tournament at Arrowhead Golf Course on Saturday, June 5, 2021 

at 7:30am. We invite you to play, sponsor, donate prizes and/or volun-

teer. Proceeds will help pay for the parish hall. Golf experience is not 

necessary, just a love for OLMC. We can use many different talents 

for various tasks. For more information contact Stephen DeBoer at 

olmcgolfclub@gmail.com. 

 

OLMC High School Dance 
 Teens ages 14-18 and their parents are looking for help for 

the upcoming OLMC Spring High School Dance happening on June 

12th. If interested, please contact Angie Flees at 720-936-5315, or 

angiefleece@protonmail.com. This dance is not just for homeschool-

ers, but is open to the whole parish. 

Upcoming Events and Announcements: 
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Vespers 
 A reminder that Vespers (and Compline, the prayer that 

completes the day and embraces the night) will be every Sunday 

at 5:00 PM for about 45 minutes, and includes solemn 

ceremonies that are very redolent of the High Mass.  The text (as 

booklets) is easily found on the internet and there are some books 

of music available too. 

 

Carmelite Monastery Adoration  
 The Sisters have Adoration and Benediction after the 

6:30 AM Mass every Friday until 11 AM. The monastery is 

located at 6138 S. Gallup St. Littleton, 80120. Please come and 

join our Eucharistic Lord and the Carmelite Sisters in this 

beautiful time of prayer. 

 

St. Anne’s Quilters 
 The St. Anne’s Quilters have been sewing quilts for 

OLMC baptized babies since the Spring of 2008.  We find much 

joy in our pro-life mission of welcoming babies into our parish 

and seeing the smiles on their Mom’s faces when we present them 

with a baby quilt.  We just surpassed the 200 baby quilts 

milestone mark for quilts given away, and we are now gearing up 

to handle the baby boom occurring at OLMC with the wonderful 

growth of our parish. If you are interested in helping us to sew, 

have a sewing machine and have at least a bit of sewing 

experience, please come and join us. We meet on the second 

Saturday of each month in the par ish hall at 9:30 AM. We 

have been blessed in the past years with fabric donations which 

will see us through for a few years.  We would also very much 

appreciate financial support for the continuing supplies that we 

need.  To join us or for any questions, call Carolyn Mulligan, 303

-254-9889 

Homeschoolers 
 The OLMC Homeschool group meets every Friday for 

social time, activities, and liturgical celebrations! There are events 

planned for every first Friday of the month, and on all other 

Fridays we meet from 9:30-12pm in the par ish hall for  social 

time and crafts.  

Please subscribe to our email group to be kept up to date on all 

our events by sending an email to: 

OLMChomeschoolers+subscribe@groups.io 

 

To Have Items Blessed  
 The small room to the right of the parish hall entrance 

(when you enter from the parking lot) contains the shelves for 

having items blessed. One shelf is for blessed items to be picked 

up and one shelf is for unblessed items. 

 The room will be accessible after all Masses and during 

office hours.  

 

OLMC Exchange  
 If you ever have items to give away, or if you want to be 

on the email list to know what fellow parishioners are getting rid 

of, just call or email the parish office, and we will add you to the 

OLMC Exchange email list. People are always moving in, 

moving out, getting married, upgrading, or downsizing. This is 

not for items being sold, unless the money will be going to the 

parish.  
  

  

 

Altar & Rosary Society  

Rita Sullivan: ars@olmcfssp.org  

3rd Saturday of the month 

9:45 AM 
 

Altar Boy Training    

Fr. Nolan   

asst.pastor1@olmcfssp.org 
 

Carmelite Study Group  

1st Saturdays at 9:30 a.m. 

Lucy Okoh  303-806-9923  
 

Holy Name Society Men’s Group 
2nd Saturdays at 9:30 a.m.  

Fr. Kluge 

asst.pastor2@olmcfssp.org 
 

Juventutem, Young Adults Group  

Alex Franceski 

denverjuventutem@gmail.com 

 

Knights of Columbus Council # 13205 

Trent Davis, Grand Knight 

Trent.Davis@KofC.org 
 

Legion of Mary  

Henry Alire: 303-426-0446 
 

OLMC Federation of North  

American Explorers  

Nicholas Trandem  720-295-9556  

       info@olmcexplorers.org  
 

Safety Team 

Kim Poletto: safety@olmcfssp.org  
 

St. Anne’s Quilters 

Carolyn Mulligan:  303-254-9889   

2nd Saturdays at 9:30am  
 

OLMC Music Department and Choir   

Rick Wheeler 

music.director@olmcfssp.org. 

 

OLMC Prayer Email Line  

To request prayers, contact Jane Brennan 

jmbrennan555@gmail.com             
 

OLMC Ushers 

Peter Doran: 303-503-8608  

pdldoran@hotmail.com 
    

Shepherds of Christ  

Every Tuesday 5 - 6 p.m. in the                    

church to pray for priests  
  

Welcoming Committee 

welcome@olmcfssp.org 
 

OLMC High School Youth Group 

Zach Pisarski 

zppisarski@gmail.com  

Mary Salazar 

mecasalazar22@gmail.com  

Parish Life: 

Parish Organizations: 


